來自本堂的話-----聖湯瑪斯的現況

親愛的教友們:

這是目前聖湯瑪斯的情形:

教堂是關閉的,但是我們的信仰不打烊

所有宗教教育的活動是暫停的,但是我們的福傳牧靈還是繼續的 小學關閉的,但是教育是繼續的!

聖堂方面

教堂所有公眾聚集的平日及主日彌撒都暫停了,前些時候,開放提供教友前來祈禱,但是由於疫情嚴峻,考量教友的安全及健康,從3月24日起,教堂不對外開放。在這段教堂關閉時期,我們的信德之門是敞開的、信仰不打烊的,讓我們持續彼此互禱!

這個主日(**3** 月 **29** 日)早上 **9** 點正,我將嘗試利用科技的便利,視訊轉播主日(英文)彌撒,歡迎教友利用您的電子產品(電腦、平板電腦、智慧型手機等)參加,請安裝 "Zoom" 應用軟件,並用您的電子郵箱登記一個帳號,完成後,點擊 Zoom→Join a Meeting→輸入會議 ID:311 575 271→輸入密碼:152627

電腦下載連結:

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/311575271?pwd=bjJlVlJCUWtOTjhaaE1CVG9KRUs2UT09

※ 10 點爲西班牙語視訊彌撒,中文視訊彌撒要等候劉神父安排後,再行通知。

靈修方面

在我們運用 Zoom 安裝應用軟件來以視訊進行主日彌撒的同時,我跟劉神父都會在主日前,將該主日的聖道禮儀及相關證道,電郵給有需要的教友們。如果您知道有需要的人,歡迎致電辦公室告知電子郵箱,我們都會竭盡所能提供靈修上的滋養。

堂區英文查經班已經開始使用 Zoom 應用軟件視訊進行,我鼓勵邀請大家來參加,想參加的人,請提前準備您的應用軟件。

主題:瑪竇福音第13章

時間:每星期三(4/1/2020),晚上7點

會議 ID: 801 576 4421

電腦連結:<u>https://us04web.zoom.us/j/8015764421</u>

堂區辦公室

我們接到居家禁足令,堂區辦公室已於 2020 年 3 月 23 日(星期一)對外關閉,不接受外來訪客,但我們的職員仍正常上班,您依然可以透過電話、常規郵件和電子郵件與我們聯繫,我們的服務對於本堂區的教友們是很重要的。

神父、職員以及教友代表通過各種社交媒體、電話及電子郵件與教友們取得 連繫,我鼓勵大家,利用這段期間,多多關懷致電給您關愛的弟兄姊妹們,在主 內,我們並沒有忘記彼此。

堂區經費的維持運作

大家都知道,我們教堂維持費及福傳工作都是來自於主日你們的慷慨捐助和奉獻,我非常感謝你們當中仍然有些人使用網上線上捐款繼續支持我們的堂區,如果教友能夠並願意繼續支持本堂區,您可以通過支票郵寄您的捐款到聖湯瑪斯堂,您的奉獻將幫助我們繼續提供服務的有力支援,感謝您的慷慨熱善好施,願天主降福您!

宗教教育

堂區宗教教育辦公室於 2020 年 3 月 23 日(星期一)對外關閉,不接受外來訪客,但 西裔 Sr. Veronica 修女依然照她的工作時間上班,您可以透過電話、電郵或是常規郵件與她取得連繫,她的福傳工作對於宗教教育的學生們是非常重要的。

Sr. Veronica修女透過社交媒體、電話和電子郵件與宗教教育學生的家長及教友連繫溝通,同時爲了讓宗教教育的課不受太大的影響,她還與堅振班 Ignite 青年小組及講師一起努力讓課程繼續,從本週開始,他們每個星期五晚上七點會透過 Zoom 應用軟件網路教學。

現在比以往任何時候都更加重要,身為天主兒女的我們更應該繼續將自己的身、心、靈與天父的愛常存,宣認信德使我們朝拜和讚美天主,信賴天主則使我們秉持希望的態度,天主與我們同在。

小學方面

從 2020 年 3 月 17 日(星期二)開始,所有年級的學生都開始進行遠程學習,爲 所有科目提供學生作業,並提供視頻課程,並在各個年級與學生進行視訊通話。 學校辦公室不對外訪客開放,但辦公室職員在星期一、星期二和星期四的上午 9 點 至下午 2 點仍上班。如有需要,請隨時致電或發送電子郵件給小學辦公室。

雖然目前我們都居家禁足,但希望我們依然能夠彼此繼續保持聯繫,透過各種方式來堅守我們的信仰,滋養我們飢渴的靈魂,不要讓疫情澆熄我們信仰的小火花,讓我們持續爲疫情早日受控,患者早日治癒康復祈禱!讓我們在生活中履行愛德,多關懷身邊有需要的人,發揮基督徒的精神。願天主助佑我們!

本堂神父 Fr. John 供稿

STA Now from Pastor Fr. John Kyebasuuta

The Church

For a while the church was open for anyone to visit for a prayer and meditation. However, in order to protect everyone's safety, as of Tuesday, 3/24/2020, the church building is closed to visitors. During this closure, our faith is open. We continue to pray for each other.

Starting this Sunday, 3/29/2020, we will be broadcasting Masses using the Zoom App.:

9 AM: English Mass Please join Zoom Meeting

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/311575271?pwd=bjJIVIJCUWtOTjhaaE1CVG9KRUs2UT09

Meeting ID: 311 575 271 Password: 152627

10 AM: Spanish Mass Please join Zoom Meeting

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/912501465?pwd=dU1yd0Z6ODFsaW92S0FpZUdUOHlvdz09

Meeting ID: 912 501 465 Password: 031822

Chinese Zoom Mass will be scheduled by Fr. Justin. Notice will be sent out soon.

Spiritual life

As we are broadcasting Masses via the Zoom App., and we will also send reflections and readings every week in English, Spanish and Chinese to parishioners via emails.

The bible study group has set up an online session, via the Zoom application, to meet every Wednesday at 7 PM. Fr. John is inviting everyone to join this bible study zoom meeting. https://us04web.zoom.us/j/8015764421 Meeting ID: 801 576 4421

Wednesday, 4/1/2020, 7 PM: Matthew 13. Please read prior to meeting if possible.

Parish Office

Our parish office is closed for visitors as of Monday, 3/23/2020, but our parish staff is still working here during the normal office hours and can be reached only by phone, regular mail and email. Their work is essential for the wellbeing of the parish.

The priests and staff are in communication with parishioners via social media, telephone and email. Many of you have received communication from the parish staff in one method or another. We have not forgotten each other.

Parish Support

You are all aware that the support of our parish comes from your generous donations and offertory that takes place on Sundays. Some of you use online giving and continue to support our parish. For those of you who are able to continue supporting the parish, you may mail in your contribution by check to the parish. Your contribution will help us to keep the parish office open for service. Thank you and may God bless your kindness.

Religious Education

The Religious Education office is closed for visitors as of Monday, 3/23/2020 but Sr. Veronica is still working here during the normal office hours and can be reached only by phone, regular mail and email. Her work is very important for the children in our religious education classes.

Sr. Veronica is in communication with religious education families and Catechists via social media, telephone and email. She is also working together with the catechists and Confirmation team in order to continue the faith formation of Rel Ed children and Confirmation candidates. Starting this week, each Catechist has set up an online session, via the Zoom application, to meet weekly with the class.

The Ignite group has also set up an online session, via the Zoom application, to meet every Friday at 7 PM.

Now more than ever, we must continue to anchor our hearts and minds in the abiding truth of God's love for us, His sons and daughters. We remain strong in faith knowing that God will be with us always.

The School

Students began Distance Learning in all grades as of last week Tuesday, 3/17/2020. Student work is being provided in all subjects, video lessons are being presented, and live Zoom sessions are held in various grade levels. The school office is closed to visitors, but the office staff is still there on Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday from 9 AM-2 PM. Feel free to call or email the office if you need anything.

Let's us continue to stay in touch with each other and find ways to continue our faith in our STA parish community. May God bless us all.

Fr. John